Council Meeting

September 10, 2013
Chancellor Center
President Robert Walker called the regular semi-monthly meeting of Newtown Borough Council to order at 7:00 P.M. on Tuesday, September 10, 2013.  Mr. Walker asked those in attendance to join him in a moment of silence, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
Present:  Councillors Auerweck, Burke, King, Machion, Walker and Warren; Mayor O’Brien and Solicitor Bolla.
Special Recognition of Chief Anthony C. Wojciechowski

Mr. Walker announced that Chief Wojciechowski completed 25 years of service with Newtown Borough in April and that his recognition was delayed because the Chief had medical issues at that time.  Mayor O’Brien read a proclamation and presented the Chief with a plaque thanking him for his years of service to the Borough.  The Mayor also presented the Chief with a hand painted tree signed by children at the Arbor Day program in April.  Mr. Walker then presented Chief Wojciechowski with an American flag that Congressman Fitzpatrick had flown over the U.S. Capitol.  On behalf of Chief Wojciechowski’s officers, Corporal Warunek gave him a gold badge thanking him for being their boss, their chief and their father.
Chief Wojciechowski thanked everyone who attended and acknowledged his officers, saying that he could not do his job without them.  
He then presented his annual police report to Council, noting that his department of five full time officers and seven part-time officers has written more than 2,300 incident reports this year.  The Chief said that the major problem in Newtown Borough is traffic and his officers actively enforce the traffic laws.  In addition, they have taken ten drunk drivers off the road.  In the first eight months of 2013, the officers issued 1,703 citations, with 250 of those for speeding. They also provide fingerprinting services to residents and businesses.  
President Walker thanked him and said Council appreciates his time and his 25 years of service.  Mr. Walker also said his officers appreciate his guidance and management style.
Mayor’s Report
· Special Event Reminders
Music in the Park – September 27, 2013 from 6-9 P.M. at Linton Memorial Park
Beer Fest – September 21, 2013 at the Stocking Works, sponsored by the Newtown Fire Association 
Amendments to the Agenda
Approval of the Act 537 Plan was postponed until October.
Public to be Heard
Becky Betz announced that her business group is again organizing the Halloween Art Scene, which includes window painting, “cupcake wars” and a scarecrow contest.  The event is on October 19, 2013, and Ms. Betz asked Council to approve attaching the scarecrows to the light posts on State Street.  Volunteers are always welcome.
President’s Report – Robert Walker
        Dedication in Minute Book
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor Auerweck, and carried unanimously, to dedicate a page in the minute book in memory of Lois Weasner, who served as a dedicated crossing guard for students in the Council Rock School District for 36 years.
2014 Minimum Municipal Obligation for the Police and Non-Uniform Pension Plans

· As required by Act 205 of 1984, the law requires that the Chief Administrative Officer of each municipal pension plan inform the governing body of the municipality of the non-uniform pension plan and the police pension plans expected financial obligation for the plan year 2014, no later than the last business day of September.  The financial obligation for the Non-Uniform Plan is $8,351.00 and the figure for the Police Pension Plan is $99,737.00.
Police Contract

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Auerweck, seconded by Councillor Machion, and carried unanimously, to approve the 2014-2017 Police Contract and to authorize the Mayor and the President of Council to sign the contract.
Certificates of Appropriateness

· A motion was duly made by Councillor King, seconded by Councillor Burke, and carried unanimously, to follow the recommendation of the Historic Architectural Review Board and direct President of Council to sign the following Certificates of Appropriateness, thereby approving the historical appropriateness of the application, with final approval by the Code Enforcement Officer. 

COA 2013-015-H
Applicant:  Ruth Jampol, 238 S. State Street, 238 South State Street Psychotherapy
The applicant was seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for the installation of a freestanding directory sign for multiple tenants.
COA 2013-016-H
Applicant:  Friends Home, 50 S. Congress Street
The applicant was seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for the installation of a freestanding sign. It was clarified that the signposts would be wood, with PVC sleeves below grade only.
COA 2013-017-H   Resident Susan E. Piette, 105 E. Greene Street
The applicant was seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for exterior renovations to a garage.  It was noted that the wood screen door would have a single, full screen; and that the siding would be smooth vertical HardiPanel to match the existing siding or a replacement in kind with wood.
Presentation of Minutes
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Machion, seconded by Councillor Burke, and approved unanimously, to approve the August 7, 2013, Work Session minutes.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Machion, seconded by Councillor Warren, and carried unanimously, to approve the August 13, 2013, Council Minutes
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Budget & Finance – Robert Walker & Charles Machion

Consolidated Report

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Machion, seconded by Councillor Burke, and carried unanimously, to accept, subject to audit, the consolidated expenditure report for the month of August 2013 totaling $95,584.22. 
Solicitor’s Report – William Bolla
There was no report
Old Business
There was no old business
New Business
There was no new business

Dedicated 

to the Memory
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Lois Weasner

Council Rock School District

Crossing Guard

And in her passing family, friends and residents mourn the loss 

Of a dedicated Crossing Guard who served the students of the Borough and School District for 36 years
Public to be Heard 
No one wished to be heard at this time.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,
Marcia M. Scull

Borough Secretary
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